TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT relative to resources needed to adequately staff the Traffic Control Officers at the Wilmington District Office related to equipment and signal failures.

Recommendation for Council action:

INSTRUCT the Los Angeles Department of Transportation (LADOT) to provide a written report within 30 days to the Transportation Committee on the resources needed to adequately staff the Traffic Control Officers at the Wilmington District Office related to equipment and signal failures.

<u>Fiscal Impact Statement</u>: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative Analyst has completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

Summary:

On September 6, 2023, your Committee considered a June 16, 2023 Adopted Budget Recommendation (ABR) relative to resources needed to adequately staff the Traffic Control Officers at the Wilmington District Office related to equipment and signal failures. After consideration and having provided an opportunity for public comment, the Committee moved to recommend approval of the ABR, as amended. This matter is now submitted to Council for its consideration.

Respectfully Submitted, Transportation Committee

COUNCILMEMBER VOTE

HUTT: YES
PARK: YES
HERNANDEZ: YES
RAMAN: ABSENT
YAROSLAVSKY: ABSENT

ARL 9/6/23